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Most former selectmen will attest that the budget is the hardest part of the job.  It's
a constant challenge to balance the retention of a valued work force, fund neces-
sary town services and keep the tax rate as low and stable as possible for taxpay-
ers. 

All year long we keep revenues and expenses in mind as we make individual deci-
sions on purchases, expenditures, and how to wisely spend our savings. This past
year, the Selectboard - through our department heads - scoured the countryside for
good-value used equipment and tried to maximize the income side of the ledger.
But inevitably, once a year we have to square the books and ask Town Meeting to
approve a budget.

For 2017, we face increased insurance and retirement costs, and rising expenses
over which we have no control, but this past year we also enjoyed some increased
revenues. The last few years of adding to our Capital Reserve Funds is beginning
to pay off in helping keep the tax rate steady. When all the juggling was said and
done, we have arrived at a proposed budget that will be presented at the Budget
Hearing on Tuesday February 7th in the Selectboard meeting room.

Right now, it adds 29 cents to the town’s portion of the tax rate (an increase from
$8.99 to $9.28). On a Greenfield home valued at $200,000, the tax increase would
be $58 per year - or $4.83 per month. You can estimate the cost to yourself: Take
the value of your home, divide by 1,000, and multiply the answer by $9.28.

That will get us a new cruiser, fix the library foundation and keep the wheels of
government turning for another year. It means dipping into our savings a little, but
building repairs are what we have been saving for. We could lower the tax rate a
little more by using more of our savings, but that would endanger our future tax
rate stability. Conversely, if we hang on to our savings, more would have to come
from taxpayers, but it would provide a bigger buffer to next year. The Selectboard
feels the proposed budget is the right balance.

We worked hard at the budget this year - not only at 'budget time' but all year long
- and we are indebted to our entire team, from Town Administrator to Department
Heads, Office Manager, Town Treasurer and Tax Collector for their constant atten-
tion to detail and the bottom line. Finally, thanks to the Budget Advisory
Committee for their careful scrutiny and advice.  

We feel we have a great team, and we are confident that your tax money is in good
hands.

NEWS FROM THE SELECTBOARD

PUBLIC NOTICE
WINTER 

PARKING BAN

By order of the Selectboard, the
Town of Greenfield in accordance
with Town Ordinance Chapter 1,
Section 4, as well as, RSA105,
Sections 6-7-8, no vehicle shall be
left standing on any street in said
Greenfield between the hours of
11:00 pm and 6:00 am.Effective,
November 1, 2016 - April 1, 2017.
This is to allow plowing of the streets
during snowstorms.

Per order of the Greenfield
Selectboard

2017 BUDGETHEARING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 7TH

TOWN OFFICE
SELECTBOARD’S MEETING ROOM

6:30 pm



TOWN OFFICES
GREENFIELD SELECTBOARD
Executive Selectboard meetings are
Tues. at 5:30pm every week unless oth-
erwise posted.
Selectboard:Margo Charig Bliss, Chair
Stephen Atherton Jr., Robert Marshall
Aaron Patt, Town Administrator 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
Town Offices open: Mon.-Thurs  9:00am
to 5:00pm. Closed to the public on Friday.
Please call if you need an appointment
during closed hours.
Catherine Shaw, Office Manager
Tel: 547-3442         Fax: 547-3004  
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

BUILDING/HEAL TH INSPECTOR
Inspections by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Mike Borden   547-0437
Town Office Hours: Tuesdays 1-4pm  
Email: mbordenbi@gmail.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30pm
Chair: Conrad Dumas   Tel: 547-2621
Email: cedumas2@yahoo.com

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings: 2nd & 4th Mon. at 6:00pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2ndMon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon.
meeting is for other business.
Chair: Paul Renaud  Tel: 831-9823
Email: greenfieldnhpb@gmail.com

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
Thurs. 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Thurs. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Sat. from 9:00am to 12:00pm
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     
Email: greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECT OR
Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm
Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm
Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2242
Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPARTMENT
Welfare Director: Leah Fiasconaro-Conway
Walk-in Hours: Weds- 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Email: greenfieldnhwelfare@gmail.com
For  Appts: 547-3442
Emergency assist: Call Police at 547-2525

OTHER DEPARTMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Roads Division Manager:
Neal Beauregard 547-3504
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

Buildings & Gr ounds Division Manager:
Rick McQuade
Email: DPWbuildings@myfairpoint.net

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRAR Y
Tues 2pm to 6pm, Wed 10am to 8pm, 
Thurs 2pm to 8pm, Fri 2pm to 6pm, 
Sat 10am to 4pm
Tel: 547-2790
Director: TBA
director@stephensonlibrary.org
youth@stephensonlibrary.org
Circulation/General Questions
circulation@stephensonlibrary.org

Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 6:30pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7:00pm

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00am to 12:00pm
Thursday 1:00pm to 7:00pm 
(Thurs hours changing Nov 1st to 1-5pm)
Saturday  8:00am to 4:00pm
Stickers for residents at the Town Office.    
Supervisor: Carol Burgess   Tel: 547-8617
Email: greenfieldnhrecycling@myfairpoint.net

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Meetings as needed
Chair: John Gryval     Please call the Town
Office for information  Tel: 547-3442

OTHER COMMITTEES
OR CONTACTS

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meetings as needed
Chair: Norm Nickerson - 547-3592

CEMETERY TRUSTEES
Chair: Gil Bliss - 547-3606

TOWN MODERATOR
Gil Bliss - 547-3606

TRUSTEES OFTHE TRUST FUNDS
Chair: Ken Paulsen - 547-2180 

SCHOOL BOARD REP: 
Myron Steere
547-3332

TOWN FORESTER
NH Licensed Forester 
Karla Allen   Tel: 662-5646
Email: karla@garlandlumber.net

T O W N  D I R E C T O R Y
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The Greenfield Spirit is published 
6 times a year by the Town of Greenfield

Selectboard’s Office at PO Box 256, 
Greenfield, NH 03047.

Tel: 603-547-3442  Fax: 603-547-3004

Graphic Designer:  Karen Day  

Editors: Margo Charig Bliss, 
Stephen Atherton, Robert Marshall,

Aaron Patt, and Catherine Shaw

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@myfair-
point.net, or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in pho-
tos, articles, event announcements, news
of the town, poems, drawings, historical
info, etc., with the name of the writer
and/or photographer. Thanks!

All opinions in this publication are those
of the authors and do not necessarily
reflect the views of the Selectboard and
may not necessarily represent any town

official or department.

The Greenfield Spirit

FIRE & POLICE
FIRE DEPARTMENT
Chief: David Hall  547-3501 or 2222
Station hrs: Mon. 9-12, Thurs. by appt.   
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 or 911 
Email: chiefdavidhall@greenfieldfire.org

Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7:00pm 
Training 2nd & 3rd Tues of month at 7:00pm

FIRE BURN PERMITS
To obtain a Fire Permit 
Please call one of the following:
FIRE WARDENS
David Hall, Deputy FW2 547-2222
Jeff LaCourse, Deputy FW3           582-3289
Michael Borden, Deputy FW4        547-0437
Chaz Babb, Deputy FW5                562-0545

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Chief: Brian Giammarino
Office: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
Email: greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

EMERGENCIES

DIAL 911
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE

DIAL 911 or 352-1100
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GREENFIELD 
HISTORICAL

SOCIETY

WINTERS OF THE PAST

Compiled by Lenny Cornwell

Newspaper articles are a pretty good resource for viewing
life in the past.  As this is an article appearing in winter, a
look back at some activities of town life in winters past
recorded in the newspapers and directly used here gives us
a glimpse of work and leisure long ago.

DECEMBER, 1878:  Greenfield has shipped 3,100 barrels
of apples on the Wilton and Peterborough railroads.  In
1880, there was not much ice around Boston, so the Boston
Ice Co. was cutting ice on Pollard Pond ( Otter Lake ) and
shipping it on the railroad. 

JANUARY, 1891:  New street lights are a great improve-
ment.  Guess some of the boys are out after 10 PM and need
the light if reports are true.

In town -  28 widows, 4 amiable spinsters, 11 bachelors,  15
widowers.

FEBRUARY, 1891:  [There is ] a dark circle where the the
new clock will sit in the steeple of the Meeting House.

MARCH, 1893:  Talk of a narrow gauge railroad from the
station to Bennington, Antrim, Stoddard and Washington
with a branch line to Francestown and the summit of
Crotched Mountain.

At town meeting, $100 to beautify town common,  161
names on the checklist, 15 articles, and a vote to see if town
will raise $1,000.

JANUARY, 1895:  Horses broke through the ice at Zephyr
Lake along with some men who fell onto the horses' backs
after more ice broke.  No serious injuries !

1897 brought lots of tramps to town.  James Hill, the officer
charged with overseeing them, said 70 tramps had been
served  at the town's expense by February of 1897.

1898:  A New Ipswich man sued several towns in
Hillsborough County for not having Guide Boards in the
towns telling directions to other towns. It ended up in
Superior Court in Manchester.  Greenfield and
Peterborough lost.  Greenfield was fined $35.  The man was
paid $300 in each instance because the towns did not main-
tain signboards according to state law.  He also sued other
towns in the state.

Whiting hired a lot of townsmen to harvest ice.  This is good

as there is not much work in the winter for some.

FEBRUARY, 1898:  A huge snowstorm of two days shut
down all travel.  Even the railroad had a hard time getting
through.  The 8:13 AM train arrived at 4:45 PM with 2
engines following a snowplow which also had 2 engines.
No such storm had ever been seen since March of 1888.

Charles Wood just returned from the Klondike and its gold
fields.  He gave a lecture at the town hall and it was very
interesting and well received by all who attended.  Charles
knew a lot about this country we know very little of.

MARCH, 1898:  At town meeting, a snow roller was
approved to be bought for $75, $100 to build a house for the
winter hearse, $25 for Memorial Day, $800 for highways,
and $1,000 for town charges.  The meeting was quiet and
voters good natured compared to former years.

1899:   Ladies jackets on sale - $10 to $5, $7.50 to $4, and
$5 to $3.
Spring suits ( I guess men's ) -  $20 to $15, $17.50 to $13.50.

MARCH, 1899:  D.W. Burnham bought 120 books and
placed in the library, which now has 650 volumes.  ( In a
clipping from 1965, it was noted that the library was where
the 5th and 6th graders classroom was located - in the base-
ment of the school, now the Town Offices building .)  Anna
McCanna was the first librarian.  At the town  meeting, there
was an article to put a watering tub with water from the rail-
road tank to the 4 corners.  Greenfield Grange turned 25 in
March.

PLEASE NOTE ~

The Greenfield Historical Society is most appreciative of
the community support shown during 2016 !  Your generos-
ity, and willingness to contribute and showcase your culi-
nary talents made several events  ( the 225 Celebration, On
Blueberry Hill - our commemoration of the 100th anniver-
sary of the hybridization of the highbush blueberry ), and an
Olde Fashion Christmas extra special.

CALENDAR:  The GHS Board of Directors meets monthly
at the Museum on the second Thursday of most months at
6:30 PM.

The Museum is open on the last Saturday of every month,
except December,  from 10 AM until noon.  To arrange a
visit at other times, simply call Lenny at 547 - 2198.
Visitors, both local and from afar, are surprised at what they
discover in the Museum and barn.  Stop by for your own
discoveries.

MEMBERSHIP:  To join this very active organization, or to
renew your membership, please contact Dale at 547 - 3377.

Historical Society continued on page 4
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This is also the perfect time to check about whether your
employer matches charitable/ non-profit organization dona-
tions.  If so, your donation to the Historical Society would
be enhanced.

SHOPPING:  If you use Amazon for your shopping, don't
forget to click onto the Amazon Smiles program which con-
tributes to the GHS.  And, remember, the Museum also has
gifts for the "discriminating shopper" !

CONTACTS:  E-mail:  Reach us at ghsociety@myfair-
point.net,  Facebook:  www.facebook.com/GreenfieldHS

GENEALOGY:  Is this the year you are going to pursue
your family lineage?  The GHS has underwritten the
Heritage Quest computer site at the Stephenson Memorial
Library.  With just a library card, you are able to trace your
family history on-line, all from the comfort of your home!

OPPORTUNITY:  The GHS depends upon the philanthrop-
ic nature of individuals and businesses to off-set its Internet
expense.  For more information about how you can help,
please contact Dale at 547 - 3377.

Valentine's Day is fast approaching which always seems to
make us think of spring and the projects that we have
planned. February is a quiet month but come March, our
enthusiasm will rise in anticipation of warmer weather.
We will turn the clocks ahead as of March 12th giving us
longer days to start those projects. As you do this, please ask
where your items need to be deposited and remember some
items have a fee for disposal. If we are not visible to you,
please open the door and give a shout. We are always happy
to help you and answer any questions you may have. 

WINTER HOURS: Tuesday 8am - Noon, Thursday 1pm -
5pm and Saturday 8am - 4pm.

SUMMER HOURS begin APRIL 1st.

WINTER PROBLEM: PLEASE DO NOT CLEAR
YOUR CARS OF SNOW AT THE RECYCLING CEN-
TER. We do our best to keep the snow cleared and the
ground sanded. Our intention is to keep the Recycling
Center safe and easy to use for everyone. Please help us
keep it that way.

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE: Collections will
resume in the spring in Keene.

TAKE NOTICE: NO metals are to be deposited into the
metal container WITHOUT permission. Restrictions on the
contents have changed and we are responsible for the con-
tents. The brush pile is open. A new brochure is now on line
which contains more information.

PLEASE 
Attend Town Meeting on March 18th @ 9am at the

Meeting House
Come and support your local town departments!

REMINDERS: No parking between the orange cones by the
compactor area. You must have your load checked for items
outside of normal kitchen trash and recyclables. Most like-
ly there will be a charge involved and you must have your
own muscle power to unload heavy items.  

REMINDERS: The following will insure we can achieve
the most lucrative results for the town.

• All trash must be in bags and tied closed.

• ALL METALS and BRUSH MUSTBE CHECKED - yes,
the brush pile is now open. Bear in mind if you are doing
a land clearing project, we are not capable of handling
that volume of brush. 

• Mini Mall/Library all items must be checked. Children
frequent these areas with enthusiasm, therefore everyone
is responsible to help keep these areas safe and clean. 

• Plastic, Steel/Tin cans, Aluminum cans, Corrugated  Card
board - If it has ridges it is corrugated!

• Vegetable and nut oils:  We process vegetable oils as well
as nut oils. We also take used motor oil - sign at door
explains the restrictions. 

• Lawn mowers and bicycles - the season will start again
when the snow is gone for good. 

• Demo/Construction debris/ Bulky Waste, Electronics,
Tires, appliances and appliances with Freon  - Must see
attendant. FEES applied.

We strive to make your time at the center an enjoyable and
productive experience.

Carol Burgess and the Recycling Center staff. 

FROM THE
RECYCLING CENTER

Historical Society continued from page 3
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STEPHENSON M EMORIAL L IBRAR Y
New Director Soon

Librar y Contact: 547-2790, director@stephensonlibrary.org
T 2-6, W 10-8, Th 2-8, F 2-6, Sat 10-4, Closed Sunday-Monday

The Stephenson Memorial Library is a not-for-profit public librar y.

At the time of this submission, Ms. Julie is still here, finish-
ing up (and her ghost is writing this)….Hopefully, by the
time you are reading this, a wonderful, new library director
has taken the helm and great things are happening.  Ms.
Julie's gift to her successor is that these events are already
planned, so don't miss the opportunity to meet our new
director and share with him/her all the joys of our beautiful
library.
Please join us for these events!

SKYWATCH presented by the NH Astronomical Society
has been postponed.  Stay tuned.

ARMCHAIR TRAVEL : Steve Farrar's National Parks
series continues the second Wednesday of each month at 7
pm in the Wensberg Room

• Wednesday, February 8 - Eastern U.S.

• Wednesday, March 8 - Southern California & Pacific

WORD ORIGINS with Dan Wolaver  - Thursday,
February 16 at 7 pm
What's the connection between a set of dentures, an inden-
tured servant, and a dandelion?  What do "umbrage" and
"umbrella" have in common?  Don't a microphone and a
megaphone achieve the same thing?  Why do we put up our
"dukes" to fight?  Word origins help make these connections
and open a world of sleuthing for us every day.  What fun to
discover that nightmares are related to a hen hatching an
egg! Dan Wolaver  is a retired engineer who has always
been asking "why."  His father sparked his interest in words
by telling him about "dandelion."
WILDLIFE ENCOUNTERS! - Friday, March 10 at 6 pm
at the Meetinghouse

Celebrate the end of winter reading by meeting an Arctic
Fox!  We will also award brand new bikes to two outstand-
ing young winter readers, as part of our Winter Reading
program.  (Many thanks again to the Benevolent Lodge in
Milford for this wonderful donation in support of children's
literacy.)

WINTER LEARNING Our Winter Reading and
Learning program is underway.  If you haven't registered, be
sure to stop by the library and get your Library Challenge
BINGO card for a chance to win great prizes, even a new
bike!

MONTHL Y BOOK DISCUSSIONS 
We have monthly children's book clubs for Pre K - Grade 7.
We also have two adult book clubs that offer daytime and
evening meeting times.  Please visit our "Book Club" dis-
play at the library to see titles and times for all of our
groups.

RECURRING EVENTS:

• Writers' Gr oup - Every Tuesday 3 - 6 pm in the
Wensberg Room

• Preschool Storytime - Every Wednesday at 11 am 

• Greenfield Watercolor Collaborative - Every
Wednesday at 6 pm

• Makers Club - Legos, 3Doodlers, Snap Circuits and more
- Every Thursday at 4:30 pm

• Click Clack Knitters - Every Thursday 3:30 - 5 pm 

• Adult Coloring - Every Friday 3 - 5 pm

When in doubt, give us a call at 547-2790 or email direc-
tor@stephensonlibrary.org.  As always, our events are
FREE and open to the public.  

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GET A RIDE! 

Antrim • Bennington • Dublin • Francestown
Greenfield • Greenville • Hancock • Jaffrey

New Ipswich • Peterborough • Rindge
Sharon • Temple 

CVTC pr ovides “no-fee” transportation to non-emergency medical 

and support services through ourVolunteer Driver Program for res-

idents of the above towns who are unable to obtain reliable trans-

portation due to age, disability orother

limiting cir cumstances:

To learn more: Call, toll-fr ee: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5

Email: info@cvtc-nh.org Visit: www.cvtc-nh.org

Think Spring!
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LIGHT AT THE END 
OF THE TUNNEL

Over the last 20 years, the stone and mortar foundation that
supports the original (1909) library structure has been fail-
ing, and the failure has drastically progressed. 

Specifically, when we have rain or high snow-melt, water
freely leaks through the old foundation, making much of the
building's basement unusable,  and threatening to cause
even more damage to the foundation itself.  Over the last
several years there have been various proposals to correct
this problem.  However, none has found  a consensus on
either the specific way forward or a means for paying for it. 

In 2016, the Trustees took the bull by the horns, and
resolved to get the problem fixed in 2017. 

The first step was to level the playing field and make sure
all bidding contractors were on the same page.  To that end,
the Trustees hired an engineering firm to study the problem
and recommend a course of action. The study was expen-
sive but the Trustees decided to use monies from the
Library's Merrill trust fund to pay for the study to avoid any
impact on the taxpayer. 

The study was very thorough, (You may have seen the test
pits being dug last summer to check the soils and founda-
tion). The report included two specific recommendations: 1)
how to best fix the problem , and 2) how to create a bid pro-
posal so interested contractors would all have the same
specs and info when preparing their bids. 

The request for bids went out this past fall and five compa-
nies responded by the dead line.  The library trustees invit-
ed the Selectboard to join us to review the bids. The final
selection of the winning bid will be completed soon, when
we finish checking on the backgrounds of the contractors of
interest. 

A warrant article regarding this project is included in the
2017 Town Warrant. We hope we will have your support.
The last two years have shown the value of an active
engaged Library.  It's a town jewel that needs to be protect-
ed and maintained both for you and for Greenfielders of the
future.

Bruce Dodge
Chairman
Board of Library Trustees

GOOD CITIZENS OF
GREENFIELD,  HELP!

We're a bunch of aging retirees known as the Greenfield
Independent Volunteers (GIVers).  We were launched with
the mission to "Volunteer in the Service of Greenfield", and
we've been diligently pursuing that mission for more than
14 years.

For those who might not know what we do, we're into all
sorts of things.  We hang and water the summer flower bas-
kets on the downtown light poles and replace them with
wreaths and lights in the winter.  We put on the Annual Chili
Cook-Off, and we scramble up free firewood, winter fuel
subsidies and holiday gifts for Greenfielders in need. We
have established a successful Community Garden and made
gifts like the new flagpole in Oak Park for the Town's 225th
and the Maltese Cross sign above the front door of the GFD.
We even organized and put on the Town's annual Memorial
Day Parade and Celebration.  

So?  What if the GIVers folded?   For us that's painful to
contemplate, but, after aging 14 years and failing to recruit
younger blood, we will have no other choice.  It's regrettable
that our Town will be left without a community-oriented
volunteer organization like the GIVers.  Think of it.  Who
would hang and water the summer flower baskets, who
would put up the yuletide decorations, who would hold the
Chili Cook-off, who would give extra help for the needy,
and YIKES! Who would organize the Memorial Day
Celebration the way the GIVers have?!

Do you think that the GIVers and their mission are worth
preserving?  If you do, please explore joining us.  Just give
Neal Brown a call at 547-2023 or e-mail him at neal.agne-
ta@glsynthesis.com 

Thanks for your interest and support.
Neal Brown, President, The GIVers.

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GIVE A RIDE - SHARE A RIDE

Join CVTC’s “Elite Fleet” and become a Volunteer Driver.

• Help your neighbors with transportation to non-
emergency medical and support services.

• Drive when you want, as often as you want
• Mileage reimbursement is available

To learn more about our Volunteer Driver Program

Call, toll-free: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5
To learn about Monadnock Rideshare,

our free online carpool rideboard at www.cvtc-nh.org

or call, toll-free: 1-877-428-2882, extension 2
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Winter greetings from the Fire Department… it's that time
of year when we take stock of what was accomplished in the
previous year. The first order of business is the numbers for
last year. We were a little less busy than the previous year,
we did 301 calls… 48 less than 2015. These numbers still
greatly exceed our comparably sized neighbors who are
doing more like 150 to 180 a year. As in other years medical
calls still made up about two thirds of our calls… in 2016
we did 190 medical, 90 fire calls and 21 motor vehicle acci-
dents (which are both fire and medical). Another metric of
interest is where our calls came from: 203 were calls
throughout the town, 80 were to Crotched Mountain
Rehabilitation Center (CMRC) and 18 were mutual aid to
our neighbors. CMRC's numbers were significantly down
from the previous year. In 2015 we went to CMRC 143
times as compared with 80 this past year. In 2015 CMRC
constituted 41% of all calls, this past year 27%. The 90 fire
calls were a mixture of alarm activations, smoke (without
active fire) in a building, trees on wires, chimney fires and
brush fires. There were 4 calls for structure fires. Thanks to
the prompt response system we now have in place, 3 of
these fires were caught early and contained by fire extin-
guishers or even a garden hose while awaiting the arrival of
our fire trucks. The fourth fire was a working basement fire
that we were able to contain and extinguish before it swept
through the house resulting in a successful "save" of the
home. Clearly our long hours of training are paying off!

2016 was a good year in terms of equipment replacement
and upgrade. We were able to replace our oldest (1985) fire
engine with a used 1993 ladder truck. Although not new,
this meticulously maintained ladder truck, carries twice the
water as the engine it replaced and gives us the added utili-
ty and safety of an aerial device. Speaking of used equip-
ment, we replaced all of our about to expire airpack bottles
at a fraction of their retail price, saving the Town nearly
$20000. We replaced our ageing cardiac monitor/defibrilla-
tor with a state of the art unit that was entirely paid for (to
the tune of $32000) by fund raising. No tax dollars whatso-
ever were used! And then there was the issue with the "jaws
of life". Our mid 1980s jaws were no longer reliable and the
cutting tool had to be taken out of service. We have been
responding for the last year or so with a borrowed cutter
from a neighboring town. We were very fortunate to have
been able to buy new tools with year-end money. The new
jaws should be here next month and we will be able to
return the borrowed cutter. 

Although several of our members moved on in 2016, we
also added a couple of new members. Overall our roster is
down from the previous year, we now have 19 members.
Several of our members went to school and increased their

knowledge and value to the department. Captain Borden,
Chris Borden, Dave Simmons and EMD Dave Martin all
became EMTs. There are two more that are waiting to test
out. Garrett Prince and Pete Censabella completed their
Firefighter II training. Garrett and Pete are enrolled in the
fire science program in Laconia and will be getting their
EMT this semester. Congratulations to all our successful
graduates!

And last but far from least, we have been able to continue
our unbroken string of call responses. Every small town
misses a call here and there (and eventually we will too) but
we made it a matter of pride and a top priority to improve
our call response a couple of years ago. We want to extend
our unbroken string for as long as we possibly can. The last
call we missed was on Thanksgiving morning 2014. Since
then we have responded to nearly 700 consecutive calls
without a single miss. We continue to take great pride in this
record!

So that's all for now… until next time. And please remem-
ber, we are here 24/7 and stand ready… for all of you.

Thank you,
David Hall, Fire Chief

THE FIRE CHIEF 'S
CORNER
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G•R•E•E•N•F•I•E•L•D
HAPPENINGS

Find out what is going on in town – concerts,
yard sales, items for sale or wanted, lost ani-
mals, political discussions, etc.   

Browse at your leisure or sign up for auto-
matic email updates at

http://GreenfieldHappenings.Blog spot.com

A service for the Greenfield 
community sponsored by The GIVers.

GREENFIELD RECREATION 

Call 547-3442 for more information or the contacts below.

Greenfield
Country Line Dancing

Mondays 7pm

Meeting House
HOST: Linda Gray
New Classes Every 

Six Weeks
Step it out! & 
Kick it up!!!

$40 - 6 weeks of lessons
Lindagray09@gmail.com

603-801-8002

Mar ch 1st for the Apr/May Issue
May 1st for the Jun/Jul Issue
July 1st for the Aug/Sep Issue

September 1st for the Oct/Nov Issue
November 1st for the Dec/Jan Issue

January 1st for Feb/Mar

SPIRIT
DEADLINES

SPONSOR 
THE SPIRIT

If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the Greenfield
Spirit, please call 547-3442.  The cost is low, and
it's a great way to get the word out about your busi-
ness or group, as well as an easy way to support
your community. Interest has been so great that we
now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s turn
organized. Please call the Town Office for rates and
to get on the list.

Ad rates and sizes are available from 
the Town Office.

SCOUTS
If your child is interested in scouts, please 

contact these people.

Boy Scouts: Mike Borden - 
cmrconstservice@gmail.com

Girl Scouts: Ruth Bergmann -
billruth1267@msn.com
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

8-11am Fire Department Breakfast, $3-$8, Car Wash by donation

10-12  Historical Society is open! Stop by for a visit.

10-12  Greenfield Clothes Closet is open at the Ministry Center on Depot Drive

10-3    Sunset Lake Activities, Sponsored by The Greenfield Trails Assoc.
Dress warm.  Bring skates, sleds & snowshoes.  Hang out at the campfire
and visit with friends.  Enjoy some hot cocoa and a lakeside lunch. 
Donations accepted.

10-4    Library is open!

11-2    Meeting House, Inside Board Games!
Sponsored by The Greenfield Congregational Covenant Church.
Hot cocoa and snacks.  Bring your friends and play a variety of games!
Build a Snowman on the Meeting House lawn.
Weather permitting.

2:30    Cardboard Sled Race for all ages! At the Greenfield Inn.
Sponsored by the G.E.S. P.T.O. Arrive by 2:15 to register.  Park along
the road side or at the Meeting House and walk over.

Please note:
The G.I.V.ers Annual Chili Cook-Off has been postponed 
until February 25th at the Meeting House at 5:30 pm.

Sled Race Instructions:

• Build a sled w/cardboard and duct tape.
• Decorate your sled!  Wear costumes!
• Race categories are kids to adults.
• Arrive at the Inn by 2:15 to register.
• Race starts promplty at 2:30.

All events are subject to change and dependent on weather conditions. 

GREENFIELD'S

ANNUAL 

WINTER CARNIVAL

Saturday, Feb. 4th
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APPLIANCE  REPAIRS

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances

547-2229

AUTOMOTIVE  NEEDS

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com

Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Chuck’s Auto Repair of Antrim
Rte 202 - 464-5045

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing

In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Fox Towing & Transport Services
Vehicles, Equipment, Materials

& Removal of recyclable vehicles
Matt Fox 620-5099

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, 

tractors, and trailers. 
547-3766

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

S.M Ather ton Autocare
Diagnostics, Welding, A/C, Mechanical Repairs,

Exhaust, Rust, Drivetrains, State Inspections. 
217 Forest Road Unit E - 547-6800 or 831-8360

BED & BREAKFASTS

The Greenfield B & B Inn
John Jordan and Ken Tetreault 

Forest Road - 547-6327

BEAUTY SERVICES

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN

547-3486

BUTCHER

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

CHILDCARE

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 1370

CLOTHES

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low

prices.  website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call the Church Office 547-3626

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES

Aaron Chacos Carpentry
Decks, Roofs, Framing

688 Forest Road
547-3020 or 801-7485

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe

Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist,
tonal & glaze effects.547-2564

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

E.T. Carpentry LLC 
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"

Remodeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

JC Foundations
House and addition foundation walls, 

retaining walls, etc.. Free estimate
Jeff Creighton  603-547-3712

Jon Gagnon
Home Repair & Improvements

Interior & Exterior
Call: 801-7265

Goodwin Carpentry, Richard Goodwin
Free Estimates; Fully Insured;

Restoration; Log Homes…
603-547-8861

Granite Town - Harvey Cable 
New construction & replacement windows

& doors. Storm windows & doors. Installation.
Zephyr Lake Road, Greenfield  769-1646

Patriot Painting 
Interior & Exterior; Wallpaper

30 Yrs Experience
Richard Gilbride 562-6016

Sullivan Bros. Paving 
Residential/Commercial Paving

Gravel/Loam Delivery, Light Excavation
Matt Fox 547-2101

Touchette's Remodeling
Specializing in small jobs & home repairs

Serving N.H. for over 30 years
No job too small Call Ray @ 547-2589

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company

Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting. 

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Interior Painting by Wendy 
Residential - New Construction - Exterior Jobs
Over 20 yrs Experience - Great Eye for Color

Wendy Ierlan - Owner 603-315-4234

ELECTRICAL , PLUMBING , HEATING,
COOLING SERVICES

North Pack Electrical Services, LLC
Kyle Fontaine, Master Electrician

603-547-6683
northpackelectric@gmail.com

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products

Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

FARM  & GARDEN

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Greenfield Gardens
Rainier’s SugarHouse

Seasonal Produce, Eggs, Starter Plants 
& Maple Syrup George Rainier 547-2108

HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers, 

Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Kilkenny Horse Center
Lessons, boarding, camps

Kathleen Kelly
547-7821

North Pack Maple Syrup 
seasonal maple syrup available
visit the sugar house in season

210 Cornwell Rd. • 547-3557 • Bob Caron

Rosewood Equine - Lora & Evan Hedrich
Lessons, Boarding and Training - Forest Rd
603-930-3716 - lcrosewoodfarm@gmail.com

www.RosewoodEquine.com 

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.

Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395 
flowerfarm2@gmail.com

FURNITURE  REPAIR

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs

547 7556

GIFTS, COLLECT ABLES, ANTIQUES,
KNITTING

Ben Hale 
CD'S and Vinyl Bought and Sold

547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including 

hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

PersonalizeIt!
Personalized items for your home or business,

including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
231-9247 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other 

products for sale.
81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

GROCERIES

Coffee Roaster
Mason Parker - Parker House Coffee 

Fresh roasted coffee, custom blends available
767-6000   www.parkerhousecoffee.com

Harvester Market
Groceries, subs - 547-3414

JUSTICE OF THE  PEACE

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526 

Debra Davidson, Justice of the Peace
Weddings, Personal

debdavidson524@hotmail.com
547-5588

LANDSCAPE SERVICES

Gagnon Landscapes, LLC
Professional Landscape Services

Snowplowing & Sanding
562-0485

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Snow plowing for both commercial & residential
propertiesas well as sanding and roof shoveling.

547-3304

The Poison Ivy Removal Company
Chemical Free - We Remove Plants & Roots

Get Your Yard Back! Effective and Meticulous
Call Helaine Hughes - 547-6644

LOGGING, LAND CLEARING , TREE

REMOVAL

L.J. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

LUMBER & M ULCH

New England Forest Products, Inc.
Native Lumber Products-Custom Flooring

603-547-3207
www.neforestproducts.com

MUSIC (BANDS, DJ’S, INSTRUCTORS)
Fred Simmons

Music for weddings, fairs, events
547-3730

Jarvis Adams
The Boogie Men Band
Music for all events.

547-2706

Garr ett Cameron
Music Lessons

Drums, guitar, Sax and more
567-204-7669

MORTGAGE  LOANS

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your 
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PETSITTING

All God's Creatures Pet Sitting Service
637 Forest Road, Greenfield, NH 03047 

www.allgodscreaturespetsitting.com
603-831-9640

PHOTOGRAPHER

Ashley Way Photography
Portrait, Nature, and Much more

603-566-3825
ashleyway06@gmail.com/Find us on Facebook

REALTORS

Alyssum Proctor - Realtor
Broker/Associate

Proctor & Greene Real Estate
547-3020 or 801-7485

Gail Cur tis
Real Estate Broker

BH&G/Masiello Group
547-0649  www.gailcurtis.com

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout

the Monadnock Region.  Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com

Kat Carpenter, Real Estate Agent
LiG Properties, llc

7 Slip Rd #4, Greenfield - 603-217-2200
kat.carpenter@ligproperties.com

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser

The Bean Group/LKG Appraisal
603-801-8002 or lindagray09@gmail.com

SATELLITE

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com

Joe Brady
Silver Birch 

Satellite Communications
547-2841

SPECIAL NEEDS

Autism Life Coaching/Support Services
for Adults with Autism & Asperger’s

Amy Lowell 547-3339
www.autismlifecoaching.com 

Crotched Mountain Outpatient Services
Physical, Occupational and Speech Therapies,

Audiology, Sports Medicine, Psychology,
Developmental Pediatrics - 603-547-3311 X1660

Helping Hands
Personal Assistant to Elders

Susan Gosnell
547-2995

Plowshare Farm
an intentional community that includes 

people with special needs
603-547-2547

T.L.C. Licensed Nursing Assistant
CPR certified. Assisting Elderly &

Families for all needs.
Debbie 547-2163

TAX SERVICES

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

TENT RENTALS

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

WELDING

Forest Road Welding, LLC 
www.forestroadwelding.com

Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Rossi’s Portable Welding Service 
Melvin Rossi

547-3351 or 345-9560

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad listing could be here!

Just send us yourinformation

and we’ll print it for fr ee. Make

sure you only give us 4 lines

(between 10-15 words). Thanks.
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If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the Greenfield
Spirit, please call the Town Office at 547-3442.  The
cost is low, and it's a great way to get the word out
about your business or group, as well as an easy way
to support your community. Interest has been so great
that we now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s
turn organized. Please call the Town Office to get on
the list.
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TOWN MEETING
MARK YOUR CALENDARS

ON TWO DAYS

TUESDAY, MARCH 14, 2017
VOTE AT THE MEETING HOUSE 

10AM - 7PM
Vote on Town Official Elections, Zoning Amendments, & 

ConVal School Warrant Articles

SATURDAY, MARCH 18, 2017
9AM AT THE MEETING HOUSE

Vote on the Town Budget, Warrant Articles, Town Issues, 
Discussion and More! Come and get involved.


